
 

 
 

October 4, 2023 

“Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to improving the 
world, one child and one community at a time.” 

Today’s Program 

 
 

Linda Plunk, newspaper columnist, local historian, and Friend 
of the Martin Public Library, will tell stories of historical Martin. 
Be prepared to ask questions! She will have with her a calendar 
with photographs highlighting the history of Martin. 
 
Next Week:  October 11—  Program: Long time Kiwanis friend 
Chris Baxter of UTM’s Political Science will present our program. 

 

 
 
Last Week: Dr. Debbie Reynolds (center) discussed her work at 
Veterinary Home Healthcare and the holistic approach to veterinary 
care when she visited the Martin Kiwanis Club on September 27. She 
explained that she and her team make house calls and practice 
integrative medicine by supporting patients through both traditional 
and holistic means. "Dr. Debbie," as she is affectionately known, is 
certified in hospice care for animals.  She also described what is offered 
through The Blessed Pet Shop, which has products that may help dogs 
and other animals thrive. Attending the meeting with Debbie was her 
daughter Ivy (left), the 2020 winner of the Martin Kiwanis Club Service 
 
 

 

Martin Kiwanis Calendar 
 

Oct.   5 —  Board Meeting, Martin Public Library, noon 
       Oct. 14 —  Kiwanis/Library/Equestrian Team Book Walk 
       Oct. 15 —  Mary Elizabeth Bell birthday bash!  

Oct. 18  — Installation of 2023-24 officers 
Oct. 25  — Kiwanis One Day at the Martin Public Library 
 “Voices and Votes” (no meeting at noon) 
Dec. 4   —  Kiwanis/City of Martin Christmas Parade 
Apr. 26-28 —Key Leader 2024 
 

October Birthdays 
  

 Joyce Washington .......................................................... Oct. 16 
 Mary Elizabeth Bell ....................................................... Oct. 18 

 

October Anniversaries 
  

  

 Vickie Hazlewood .......................................................... Oct. 6 
 Jamie Summers............................................................... Oct. 19 
 
Scholarship awarded to a Westview High School senior who has 
exemplified the basic principles of caring and sharing in the home, 
school, and community. 
 

 
 

 

 

4-H Update:  Kiwanis 
Member Mary Morgan is a 
frequent exhibitor at the 
Martin Farmers Market and 
always has something to 
demonstrate such as making 
homemade butter by putting 
cream in a jar and shaking it 
for 10 minutes or so. Mary 

states that there are 64 4-H clubs in Weakley County with 
approximately 1,092 members in grades 4th through 12th. These 
numbers include clubs at Central Christian Academy and 2 
homeschool clubs. We have 4-H in every Elementary school 
and in 4 of the middle schools. She is busy serving the children 
of the world! 

Docent’s guide to Voices and Votes 
https://museumonmainstreet.org/sites/default/files/voicesandv
otesdocentguide_final.pdf 

 with approximately 1,092 4-Hers in grades 
4th through 12th. These numbers include clubs 

Active 
Members 

 
 
 
 
 
Chris Alexander 
Bill Austin 
Mary Elizabeth Bell 
Frank Black 
Otha Britton 
Anna Clark 
Jim Clark 
Danelle Fabianich 
Wayne Fields 
Ann Gathers 
Bettye Giles 
Courtney Haley 
Vickie Hazlewood 
Harry Henderson 
Annie Jones 
Steve Lemond 
Linda Luther 
John Mayros 
Mary Morgan 
Katie Parr 
Jayne Parrish 
Roberta Peacock 
Vincent Politte 
Linda Ramsey 
Sara Sieber 
Clinton Smith 
David Sudberry 
Jamie Summers 
Laura Taylor 
Joyce Washington 
Earl Wright 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Club Mailing Address: 
P.O. Box 583        
Martin, TN 38237  

 


